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New Falls City School Board members sworn in 
(KLZA)-- Three new members took the oath of office prior to being seated on the
Falls City Board of Education Monday night.

Cassandra Goff, Teresa Olberding and Anthony Johansen were elected to the
Board in November.

During the reorganization of the Board for 2023, June Bowers was re-elected
President of the Board with Scott Hollens elected Vice President.

The Board approved a two-year contract with Superintendent Tim Heckenlively
with a three-percent salary increase to just over $163 thousand.

During the Superintendent's report, Heckenlively reported that updates to the
transportation fleet are scheduled for this week. Falls City Public Schools
received federal funding for replacing two older school buses. Additional funding
from the 2022 Diesel Emissions Reduction Act will also support the purchase of
the 54-passenger route buses.

The two 2023 Blue-Bird Vision school buses are scheduled to be delivered by
Friday.
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